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Comments: As designated wilderness area, the top goal of the High Uintas Wilderness area management has to

be the protection of the natural biodiversity. The grazing of cattle and sheep risks the deterioration of water

resources and also increases the risk of potential contamination of the natural fauna by disease vectors of the

domesticated species. Additionally, the continued permitting of grazing domesticated sheep will make it

impossible for the bighorn sheep to recover as they should in this wilderness area. Not only will the bighorn

sheep be disadvantaged by the grazing, but it will also push plans to curtail predators of the sheep which again

violates the purpose of the wilderness designation. A cessation of all grazing would be the best solution, but if

that is not feasible, grazing permits must be clearly evaluated that they will allow the natural species to thrive and

not be negatively impacted. Under no circumstances should the grazing rights be increased! Thank you for the

opportunity to provide comment! 


